
Garett Buckingham 
Director of Design and Construction 
EvergreenHealth 
12040 NE 128th ST 
Kirkland, WA 98034 
gbuckingham@evergreenhealthcare.org 
425.899.3742 
January 23, 2024 

Subject: Project Review Committee (PRC) as the Owner Public Hospitals representative 

Dear Members of CPARB, 

I’m submitting my letter of interest to fill the open Owner Public Hospital Representative 
position on the Project Review Committee.  As a previous member of CPARB representing 
Public Hospital Districts, I understand the important role PRC plays in reviewing and approving 
applications by public owners to use RCW39.10 alternative delivery methods whether that being 
on a project-specific application or for certification.  I know the impact an owner’s readiness has 
on the success of the projects they manage as well as on the law that grants its use of alternative 
methods.  I have spent 18 years in public works positions and have managed and directed 
alternative work projects in the form of GCCM and progressive design-build.  I am currently the 
president of the Western Washington chapter of Design Build Institute of America and have a 
vested interest in the success of alternative delivery method projects throughout the state.  I 
understand the opportunities that these methods provide as well as their limitations.   

Sincerely, 
 
 
Garett Buckingham 
Director of Design and Construction 
Director,  
Design and Construction 
EvergreenHealth 
 
References: 
Olivia Yang   Janice Zahn    Jeannie Nata 
Assoc. Vice President  Director of Construction Mgmt.  Director of Major Projects 
Facilities Services  Port of Seattle    Facilities 
WSU    Zahn.J@portseattle.org   jnatta@uw.edu  
Olivia.yang@wsu.edu  (206) 787-3798   (206)724-5304 
(509)335-9024 

mailto:gbuckingham@evergreenhealthcare.org
mailto:Zahn.J@portseattle.org
mailto:jnatta@uw.edu
mailto:Olivia.yang@wsu.edu

